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Saturday, June 5th  
Memorial Service for Phillip Lundeen & Ruth Maples 
12:00 pm visitation, 1:00 pm service  
Sunday, June 7th 
10:15 am Youth & Education Meeting  
Tuesday, June 8th 
10:30 am Sunshine Circle Kitchen Clean up 
1:00 pm Sunshine Circle meeting  
Sunday, June 13th  
9:00 am Senior Recognition during worship 
10:15 am Congregational Life Meeting 
Monday, June 14th-Friday, June 18th 
VBS 9:00 am-12:00 pm 
Middle School & High School activities afternoons 
Thursday, June 17 
6:30 pm Property Team Meeting 
Sunday, June 20 
10:15 am Stewardship Meeting 
Wednesday, June 30th 
9:00 am-4:00 pm Summer Stretch  
Gardening & Grand Slam 



 

 

 22The steadfast love of the LORD never ceases, his mercies never come to an end; 
 23they are new every morning; great is your faithfulness. 

 24"The LORD is my portion," says my soul, "therefore I will hope in him."   
                                                       Lamentations 3: 22-24  

Staff 

Council 

Pastor Sue Olson                218-324-0196  
susanolson@longlakeluth.org 
 
Director Youth & Family Ministries 
Shawna Berg                  612-619-6444 
shawnaberg@longlakeluth.org. 
 
Business Administrator    
Jen Sonterre                   763-354-9574  
jensonterre@longlakeluth.org 
 
Administrative Assistant          612-386-7480 
Joanne Eittreim 
joanneeittreim@longlakeluth.org 

Organist           Kristy Anderson           763-300-0167   cookiesue2020@gmail.com 

Wedding Coordinator   Carol Perrin              952-220-2684   carol.perrin.cp@gmail.com 

Custodian           Randy Lilleboe          612-222-7024 

Chairperson         Kara Hepp        763-350-0250     kara@larsengardens.com 

Congregational Life    Angie Spartz      952-240-7948    spartz.angie@gmail.com     

Education           Amanda Saelens   763-227-6545     a.hansen4721@gmail.com 

Finance            Dennis Wanless    612-802-2735    dennisatthelake@yahoo.com 

Missions            Ronda Fenlon     763-221-0725    ronda.fenlon@yahoo.com 

Property            Dan Peterson     651-308-1224    danwp46@gmail.com 

Stewardship         Julie Nielsen      612-269-0489    jknielsen44@gmail.com 

Worship & Music      Rachel Maguire     701-330-3434    rachelmariemaguire@gmail.com 

Youth             Margaret Bauer    612-221-5922    jjtbmab@aol.com 



 

 

From the desk of Pastor Sue 

 

“God can do anything—far more than you could ever imagine or guess or request in your wildest 
dreams! He does it not by pushing us around but by working within us, his Spirit deeply and gently 

within us.” 

Ephesians 3:20-21 (The Message) 

 What are your wildest dreams for this church? How do we grow? How do we attract new people 

and young families? That is the $25,000 question that every church is asking. By October, our mort-

gage on our building built in 2000 will be paid off. Paid off! That is truly cause for celebration, and cel-

ebrate, we will! With that in mind, we need to be thinking ahead with positivity and openness to 

God’s work. I believe that we are poised for growth and greatness here at the crossroads of highway 

47 and 277th Av NW, between Isanti and St. Francis. Both towns are growing in population and build-

ing new homes. There is no ELCA church in St. Francis. We also draw from a larger surrounding area, 

including East Bethel, Ramsey, Mora, and NowThen and more. We have a great message of salvation 

by grace alone. You have shown that you support ministry and education excellence. 

 We have a lot to think about in the ensuing months. We have done wonderful work in visioning. I 

truly believe God has work for us to do here in this location, but we have to know that things are not 

all rosy in the world around us. This will either deter us from growing, or spur us on to action. We can 

choose to do nothing and allow our assets to deteriorate to a point of no return, meaning sitting 

around watching our church decline to an eventual death with no action; we can fix up what we have 

and protect the status quo, or, we can have a grand vision for the future and look positively toward 

growth, rejuvenation, and renewal. It’s your call. 

 According to a headline on Gallup.com, March 29, 2021, “U.S. Church Membership Falls Below Ma-

jority for First Time”. Americans' membership in houses of worship continued to decline last year, 

dropping below 50% for the first time in Gallup's eight-decade trend. In 2020, 47% of Americans said 

they belonged to a church, synagogue or mosque, down from 50% in 2018 and 70% in 1999. U.S. 

church membership was 73% when Gallup first measured it in 1937 and remained near 70% for the next 

six decades, before beginning a steady decline around the turn of the 21st century. 

 The decline in church membership is primarily a function of the increasing number of Ameri-

cans who express no religious preference. Over the past two decades, the percentage of Americans 

who do not identify with any religion has grown from 8% in 1998-2000 to 13% in 2008-2010 and 21% 

over the past three years. Many people will say they are “spiritual” and not “religious,” or they dis-

https://news.gallup.com/opinion/polling-matters/267920/millennials-religiosity-amidst-rise-nones.aspx


 

 

trust organized religion. The church has fallen in its favor as the place to socialize. There are so 

many more activities that pull people in a thousand different directions than those of us raised in 

the 50’s and 60’s or even earlier. 

 As would be expected, Americans without a religious preference are highly unlikely to belong to 

a church, synagogue or mosque. Church and/or denominational loyalty is near non-existent as 

people seek to fulfill different needs from different sources. Church membership is strongly corre-

lated with age, as 66% of traditionalists -- U.S. adults born before 1946 -- belong to a church, com-

pared with 58% of baby boomers, 50% of those in Generation X and 36% of millennials. The limited 

data Gallup has on church membership among the portion of Generation Z that has reached 

adulthood are so far showing church membership rates similar to those for millennials. 

 So what is a church in 2021 with a paid off mortgage supposed to do? Sit by and watch the de-

cline and demise of the church. I adamantly say, absolutely not! The early church, which we just 

celebrated its beginning on Pentecost, was faced with difficulties, persecution, and conquering 

and warring factions. 

 But, think about it. If you were a new young family who moved into the area and were curious 

about getting your kids involved in Sunday School, Confirmation and Youth activities, what would 

you think about what we offer? I have had people ask which of the two buildings is the church; 

kids have had to keep their coats on during Sunday School in the Cornerstone because it is so 

cold; kids are sent to the “other” building while the adults use the newer building. What if you 

had a child that was differently abled and could not use stairs? How do we look to a visitor? 

 During the pandemic, I hope if you learned one thing, it is that the church is not a building, but 

rather, the worship of our Lord, and the spiritual care of our soul. The building, however, be-

comes important to us as we strive to plan meaningful worship, fellowship building activities, ed-

ucational opportunities, and community involvement. It is a necessary element in growing God’s 

kingdom in the 21st Century. How we appear to the outsider is way more critical to our success 

and growth than how we appear to ourselves. Comfort is not an option! May God bless us with 

vision, inspiration, and motivate us to action. I welcome your comments. 

 

We all know that attendance at Wednesday night services drastically drop when our edu-
cation and confirmation programming comes to an end in the spring. However, services 
will continue to be held at 6:00 pm throughout the summer. They will be very casual; we 
will sing, read scripture and pray. There will not be a sermon. We can gather outside 
weather permitting or we can be inside.  

Anyone wishing to fire up the grill or build a campfire is encouraged. Let me know by Mon-
day so we can get the word out. 



 

 

My daughter is passionately independent. Ever since she was a toddler she has wanted to “do it 
herself.” 

Sometimes this is a good trait. It allows her to figure out ways to complete complex tasks and 
have a great sense of accomplishment when she does. Sometimes, this trait is a curse. She finds 
it very difficult to ask for help. I get frustrated sometimes, watching her try to complete a task 
and wishing she would just ask for help. 

I worry about her and what this trait will mean for her as she gets older and her problems be-
come a little more complex. I worry, and then I realize… she learned it from us. Both her dad 
and I have this same trait, so we have had to work hard to teach her that asking for and receiv-
ing help is an acceptable thing to do. 

It reminds me of a joke I once heard about a man in a terrible flood. The waters were rising so he 
climbed onto the top of the roof and prayed to God to save him. A short while later a man in a 
rowboat came along and told him to come aboard. The man replied, “No, I prayed to God, and 
God will save me.” An hour or so later a man in a power boat came along and told him to come 
aboard.   The man replied, “No, I prayed to God, and God will save me.” Finally, a helicopter 
came and dropped a rope to the man. The man refused, once again saying that he was waiting 
for God to save him. 

The man drowned. When he got to heaven he asked God why He hadn't saved him from the 
flood. God replied, “I sent two boats and a helicopter – what more did you want?” 

You see, we are called to be God's hands and feet in the world. Yet still I am reluctant to ask for 
or accept help from people even when I really need it. I pray about it, yet when the people in my 
life respond, I often don't let them help. 

Sometimes it is actually because I am so overwhelmed I don't really know what I need or what 
they might be comfortable doing. 

In the moments of great need, I've found it most helpful when someone offers specific help. For 
example, “I would love to bring you a meal – when would be the best time for me to do that?” 
This is so much easier to respond to than, “If you need anything, let me know.” It lets me know 
how they feel most comfortable helping and gives me something specific to respond to.  

I also need to learn how to just say, “I can't do this on my own, I need your help.” When you ask 
for help, it is also helpful to ask for specific things. I've always found that people want to help. 
People want to be God's hands and feet in the world but most of the time we don't know what 
to do. Ask your friends, ask your families, and ask your church.  

 



 

 

 

I can't tell you how many times I have heard stories where people have felt hurt by their 
church because they weren't visited in the hospital or helped through a difficult time and  their 
church never even knew what was going on.  Current privacy laws and rules mean that churches 
no longer get automatically informed when someone is admitted at a hospital. They cannot 
help you through it, or help connect you with resources, or even pray for you if they do not 
know. 

We have to figure out how to be better at this for our own sake, as well as for our kids' sake. 
We are designed to be in community because we cannot do life alone – we need each other. 
God sends us help when we need it, and often we don't even recognize it.  

How can you be the Hands and Feet of Christ to someone you know who needs it?  

How can you be better at asking for help when you need it?  

Rocky Railway VBS 

June 14th-18th  

9:00 am-12:00 pm 

Ages 3 yo-5th grade 

 
We are excited to be able to offer VBS this summer! Check the website for sign up infor-

mation and check with Shawna about any questions you have!  

 

We are looking for volunteers of Confirmation age students, high school students, and 

adults to help us our with our railway adventure! Check the website for more information 

if you are interested in helping out!  



 

 

Council Minutes 5/13/2021  
Attendees: Pastor Sue Olson, Ronda Fenlon, Dan Peterson, Amanda Saelens, Julie Nielsen, Shawna 
Berg, and Margaret Bauer                
Meeting called to order by Ronda at 636pm       
Christ candle lit by Pastor Sue          
Devotions: Ronda – Made to Shine Matthew 5:16 
Opening Prayer led by Ronda  
 
Approval of April Minutes-this was done via email by all attendees 
 
Approval of May Agenda  
1st motion made by Angie Spartz 
2nd motion made by Amanda Saelens 
Discussion- Pastor Sue asked to add the McBride’s estate sale 
Motion passed                         
Staff Reports             
Pastor Sue and Shawna submitted reports to the team.  Shawna shared how she continues to be-
come more and more technically knowledgeable due to our challenges. Pastor Sue asked if we 
could send Shawna’s Dad a lap blanket from the Long Lake Lutheran family. His cancer has re-
turned and he had to have another surgery a week ago. Shawna’s family considers our church as 
their home church and enjoys watching online when we are not having technical difficulties.  
Pastor Sue would like to start Stephen Ministries.  Team members will be Marcy Stoeckel, Pat 
Weiss, and Shawna Berg.  The cost is approximately $1600.  A congregation member has offered to 
cover the cost.  A green slip has been completed and this will be submitted to the Mission team.   
           
Team Reports           
Thanks to the teams who were able to send reports prior to meeting.  
 
Worship/Music- Worship/Music team would like to begin with the purchase of 100 hymnals at the 
cost of $2500 plus shipping and handling. We have asked congregation for sponsoring a hymnal in 
“honor or memory of”. Pastor Sue shared that we have memorial money to supplement the pur-
chase and shipping of the new hymnals. Team discussed and support that a “memorial fund” 
needs to be added as a line item. This was brought forward last month to the Finance team.  No 
update available due to Dennis was not present.  
1st motion made by Julie Nielsen 
2nd motion made by Dan Peterson 
Motion passed 
 
Property- Dan shared a “to do” list for property. This is not listed in order and will need to be re-
viewed, prioritize with needs and a plan. This will take some time and we should include this with 
our vision. He would like to tour the property with council members at next month’s meeting. Dan 
will email the council team with this list due to not all members are present tonight. Dan also 
shared a quote from Hydro Force Mobile Washing to wash the exterior church buildings and a mo-
tion was made to proceed. 



 

 

1st motion made by Dan Peterson 
2nd motion made by Angie Spartz 
Discussion- a description is included with the quote.  They can do residential and commercial.  
They have equipment to reach “high” points. There is an offer of financial support from a con-
gregation member.  
Approved 
          
Support Shawna/Pastor Sue          
Both shared that prayer is needed.  Keep showing up for services and helping.  Worship teams 
are still being formed.  Shawna will do a temple talk on worship teams to explain the thought 
process.  Discussion- regarding acolyting and how youth would like to continue to use confirma-
tion students to fill this role and as communion helpers.  
 
Recommendations from the Taskforce 
Task Force team will review new state and CDC guidelines after the governor speaks tonight.  
Council would like to hear from team as soon as possible for Sunday’s worship service.  Discus-
sion- of communion process and how we can improve.  
 
Council Retreat debrief- Team shared how it is great to be offsite, team building, the faith and 
fellowship.  It seems rushed when we had to do business (council meeting) and timed events.  
Team shared it would be nice to do something overnight to have downtime to get to know each 
other.  Another suggestion, could this be planned before the new members are appointed to 
share the timeframe in advance. It was also suggested to use Camp Onomia. 
 
Toolkit Follow-up- Pastor Sue’s report was wonderful! Thank you for sharing! 
 
Estate Sale- Margaret McBride would like to share with her faith family that she is having an es-

tate sale.  Council team supports the sharing of this event. 

Visioning- Pastor Sue shared the next 2 steps are to 1. Consult a firm and 2. Identifying a Finance 
chair and a Building Chair.  Several members were submitted. John Holden shared a contact for a 
consulting firm. A motion was made to move forward with contacting a Consulting Firm. 
1st motion made by Pastor Sue 
2nd motion made by Julie Nielsen 
Discussion-Property list will need to be shared with the firm to prevent unnecessary expenses. 
Approved 

Review of Master Calendar- Margaret asked to have “senior recognition” date added to the 

month of May   

June devotions-Dan Peterson  
June Council Reps-  
    9 am –Kara Hepp 
    6 pm –Dan Peterson        
Spire articles due 5/23/21                                                                            

 

 



 

 

June feels like a breath of fresh air, doesn't it?? With so many more vaccinations and/or eas-
ing of government restrictions this idea of "normal" seems within reach. This is all just in 
time for us to enjoy our normal summertime activities! There are many exciting events to 
look forward to within our church and I couldn't be more thankful for the dedication that 
our congregational members put forth to organize, host, and volunteer their time to mak-
ing these efforts successful. I know Liv, Grady, and Mac are beyond excited for Vacation Bi-
ble school! Chris and I are excited to see that they'll be able to connect with our older youth 
as it sets such a good example for them! Planning for our annual Food Truck Fellowship 
event will also kick off this month! Last year's turn-out was more than we could've ever im-
agined, and with Congregational Life teaming up with Missions  and Stewardship on it this 
year, I have no doubt it will be another fantastic event! 
 
The Property and Technology teams are also in a groove! Both groups have dedicated mem-
bers who are committed to getting our facilities and operations up to snuff!! Without their 
focus and drive, a lot would fall apart!!  
 
Now is the perfect time to get involved and there are many opportunities to do so! We'd 
love to have you!  
 
Prayers and blessings, 
Kara Hepp 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Barry Smith and Margaret McBride are having an estate sale June 10th-12th. 

9:00 am-4:00 pm 

18922 Yalta Street NE 

East Bethel, MN 55092 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

MN Adult and teen challenge will be joining us 
on Sunday, July 25 for the 9:00 service. A 
small group of about 15 people will come to 
share their testimonies and how their addic-
tion struggles have affected their lives. They 
share with stories and songs.  
 
 
 

The earth and everything in it, the world and its inhabitants belong to the Lord 

({Psalm 24-l) 

Creation Care started with Tiffany from Isanti Soil and Water speaking about the importance of keeping 

our surface water clean, and six steps we can do to keep the ground water clean.  

We have 3 more exciting temple talks coming up – Karen Baker speaking about organic farming on June 

6th, Marcy Stoeckel of Jun 13th speaking on the community garden and its impact on the environment 

and April Tighe on June 20th speaking about pollination, this should be very informative. 

We are in need of a speaker for June 27th, if you or someone you know 

would like to give a temple talk on taking care of the environment, please 

contact the church or me. 

Remember it is up to everybody to take care of this great land the  

Lord gave us. 

Julie Nielsen,  

Stewardship Chair 



 

 

Happy summer to you all!  I think it may finally be here.  I am hoping for a long summer.  Even 
though summers seem to be action packed, I hope you are able to sign your kids up for Vaca-
tion Bible School.  It will be held the week of June 14th from 9-12.  We are planning a fun ac-
tivity for those 'older' kids that are willing to help out with the youngsters in the morning.  It 
should be a fun filled day for all! 
 
I remember being a kid and attending VBS.  As a shy kid, I dreaded going because I didn't 
have a good friend that I knew was going to be there.  But my Mother said I would make 
friends and I sure do hate it when she is right. (Please don't remind her)  It didn't take me 
very long to get comfortable and I was sad when the week was over.  Its funny how our atti-
tudes can change while we are enjoying ourselves. 
 
When I got too old for VBS, I signed up to help.  I wasn't part of the planning of it, but said I 
would be there.  Even though I didn't know what activity was next, I jumped in and helped 
the children with their crafts and played games with them.  That week flew by so fast, I am 
not sure who had more fun, the children or me? 
 
I encourage you to think back to a time when you attended a camp.  Or maybe this is your op-
portunity to be part of one.  The kids will have a blast and I am sure if you volunteer, you will 
too!   
 
Amanda Saelens   



 

 

June 6th—Linda & Carlee Oliver, Linda Monroe 

June 13th—David & Alli Rock, Ernie & Nancy Sandahl 

June 20th—David & Alli Rock, Julie Nielsen, Jenny Boniarczyk 

June 27th—Need some help!  

 

These worship teams need a little help! Sign up today to help support our Sun-

day worship! 

Hello! I am so excited about the fun that's coming this summer with Congregational Life!  
 
We are working with the Missions and Stewardship teams to plan for our 2nd annual Food 
Truck Fellowship. We will have the date soon so you can mark your calendar, tell your 
friends, and start imagining the yummy food and fun that the event will bring! If you want to 
be a part of planning this awesome event, please reach out to Ronda, Julie, or me and watch 
the church notifications for when the planning committee will be meeting.  



 

 

We had some wonderful help from our youth for the "Bloom 
and Groom" event!  So much fun and enjoyment at the 
Baker's farm! (pics) 
 
Our confirmation classes ended May 12th with Chicken dinner 
and outdoor service.  We had a great evening of worship, mu-
sic and  playing some games! (pics) 
 
We will be recognizing our  high school graduating "Class of 
2021" on June 13th!  Please keep these young adults  in your 
prayers as they prepare for their future. (names or/and pics) 
 
We are looking for 6th-12th graders to help be "leaders" for VBS June 
14th-18th.  Youth will help from 9a-12p, have a bag lunch, and then 
have an activity from 1-4p, such as mini golf, bunker beach, feed my 
starving children and baking except for Friday.  On Friday,  we will end 
at 1p with pizza and cleanup! Please see Shawna or myself for any 
questions. 
 
Our "summer stretch" program is back this summer!  We would  love 
to hang with you this summer for some service help and fun! 
 
Our next Youth/Education meeting will be held June 7th @7pm via 
Zoom!  Please consider joining the team to discuss ways and opportunities to support the growth 
of our youth at church and community! 
 

        Youth Council rep, Margaret 



 

 

There is much stirring regarding the Property Committee.  I have many thoughts about the 
property, maintence, improvements, etc. - that I am sharing and discussing with the council as 
time permits.  I will keep the congregation updated as more solid ideas and plans come to 
light.  I can tell you that, in my opinion, we have to do much better taking care of and main-
taining the property that God has blessed us with.  And, because of this - there is quite a bit of 
deferred maintenance that we need to catch up on.   
 
The church buildings will be professionally cleaned on June 8th - and, we are taking the church 
van in for some issues having to do with a mouse invasion over the winter.  We are upping the 
coverage of our pest control service to make sure the garages are now covered for this rea-
son.   
 
In closing, there is still a need for volunteers to mow the lawn - teams of two, one on each 
mower is probably going to work best.  Let me know you're willing to help and we can devel-
op a schedule - so, our grounds are in good shape for weddings, funerals and Sunday ser-
vices.  That's all for now.  Stay tuned.  Thank you in advance for your support. 
 
Dan Peterson - Property 



 

 

 

Team met after service on Sunday May 9th. 
Attendees included: Barb, Gerald & Connie, Karyn and 
myself. 
 
April Disbursements 
$2,683.61 to New Pathways (this will be the Missions 
Spotlight for June) 
$942.00 to Jim W.  
 
Missions Team would like the opportunity to partner 
with Congregational Life planning a Food Truck Fel-
lowship event. 
 
Gerald is researching a potential volunteer opportuni-
ty with Shalom Shop. $'s raised by the shop are 
poured back into the community; this could be a pos-
sible opportunity for LLLC to invest in the community 
+ raise funds to put back into the community. 
 
Donna will be pulling the Team together regarding 
Live Nativity and what that might look like for 2021. 
 
Quilters will be back in the Cornerstone either late Au-
gust or mid September. Will follow-up with actual 
dates as known. 
 
Blessings  

 
 
New Pathways’ mission is to build a stronger communi-
ty by providing shelter and support services to families 
with children experiencing homelessness. Supporting 
families is a team effort, which is why our Path to Home 
shelter chose a model that relies on hundreds of local 
volunteers. Our hope is to connect families with people 
and resources that will help them to be successful long 
term. We want to see families thrive, as opposed to just 
survive. This includes meals, a safe, warm place to 
sleep, and skills and resources necessary to find and 
maintain housing. 
 

Margaret Burns and Cheryl Gray established New Path-
ways, Inc. in Cambridge, Minnesota in 2000 as an all-
encompassing resource for families experiencing 
homelessness. The Cambridge Day Center was estab-
lished in 2002, and New Pathways began partnering 
with area churches where homeless families could eat 
and spend the night. The house in Cambridge was pur-
chased with the assistance of government funding and 
provided a place where families could search for hous-
ing and employment, get connected with community 
resources, do laundry, and take a shower. Staff was 
hired, including a Licensed Social Worker for family 
case management, which gave the program stability so 
it could provide the best service possible to the family 
participants. 
In 2006, the program expanded to Little Falls before 
moving its second location to Brainerd. This location 
followed the same model as Cambridge, with families 
staying at churches in one-week rotations. New Path-
ways had been a part of the Brainerd community for 
over 10 years, providing shelter and services to 386 
families in need. Due to unforeseen circumstances, the 
program abruptly stopped in 2019 due to rental space 
and funding loss. 
The Cambridge location serves Chisago, Isanti, Kana-
bec, Mille Lacs, and Pine counties. 
The shelter program is now called the “Path to Home 
Program,” since it works with each family to create a 
plan for their unique path to housing stability. New 
Pathways has 40 church partners who volunteer at 
least 300 hours per week to make the program work. 
In 2010, New Pathways expanded to provide supportive 
housing services to long-term homeless families. New 
Pathways partnered with MetroPlains Management to 
provide support services to six long-term homeless 
families at Normandy Townhomes in Cambridge. In 
2013, services expanded to cover four additional units 
at Heritage Townhomes in Cambridge. An on-site case 
manager is available full time to provide assistance in 
developing a strong tenant-landlord relationship and to 
connect the families with resources in the community. 



 

 

LET’S PLAY BALL!! 

Schedule of Softball Games for June!  

Tuesday, June 1 7:00 pm 

Long Lake v. South Isanti Baptist 

Sandquist Field 2 

Tuesday, June 8 7:00 pm (rescheduled)  

Long Lake v. Cambridge Lutheran 1 

LLLC Field 

Tuesday, June 15 7:00 pm 

Long Lake v. Saint Elizabeth 

Long Lake Field  

Tuesday, June 22 7:00 pm 

Long Lake v. North Isanti Baptist 1 

North Isanti Field 

Tuesday, June 29 7:00 pm 

Long Lake v. ROC 2 

Long Lake Field 

 

Come out and play! Let’s support our team!  

We are meeting again on June 8th at 1:00 pm.  Please join us for coffee fellow-
ship and fun.  We will be working on quilts and other projects. I want to thank 
Joleen Kriesel and her group for all the cards they made and donated to the 
church.  THANK YOU. Please check out our card rack if you are in need of a card.   
 

 
Have a great day! Rosie Hass  

612-805-7535 
 
We will be gathering early at 10:30 am to work on cleaning up the kitchen,  

clearing out the cupboards and getting things back in shape!  

   "Two can 
accomplish more than 
twice as much as one, 
for the results can be 

much better.”                   
Ecclesiastes 4:9   



 

 

 

A.A. Step By Step 
 
Step Six 
Were entirely ready to have God remove all 
these defects of character 

This step asks us whether or not we are 
entirely willing to have God remove all these 
defects of our character.  In other words, are 
we willing to behave differently from the way 
we have in the past?  Are we willing to change 
ourselves and be changed?  If we are not 
willing, we are faced again with self-will.  We 
are once again insisting on our own way even 
if it is the destructive way. 

Step Six is about willingness.  We cannot 
remove our character defects without the 
help of our Higher Power.  Some days we are 
more willing than others.  We must constantly 
pray for willingness.  The impossibility of 
achieving this Step perfectly, however, does 
not mean we should not try to do it as 
completely as we can. 

This Step is the most difficult of all the Steps 
to take from a technical standpoint because of 
the words “entirely ready.”  Almost no one is 
“entirely ready” to have his or her defects of 
character removed, or if you wish, our sins. 

If we ask, God will certainly forgive us our 
transgressions but in no case does He render 
us white as snow and keep us that way 
without our cooperation.  That is something 
we are supposed to be willing to work toward 
ourselves.  He only asks that we do our best to 
the building of good character. 

 

This is where we run into trouble.  No matter 
how much we progress we make there is 
always that little white lie, that candy we can’t 
pass up, the gossip we can’t resist, and so it 
goes.  There is always some point we just can’t 
give up.  What we must recognize now is that 
we exult in some of our defects.  We really 
love them.  We just look at them differently 
and then they seem OK. 

Many wonder how Step Six can be worked.  
To do so would be perfection.  Only Step One, 
where we made 100% admission of powerless 
over alcohol can be practiced with absolute 
perfection.  The remaining eleven are goals to 
estimate our progress.  Difficult but not 
impossible. Beginning-not the end. 
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Birthdays, Baptism Anniversaries, Wedding Anniversaries 

Date  Birthdays  Date  Baptism Anniversary 

2  Evelyn Anderson    Connie Anderson 

3  Brynna Brown    Kerri Hill 

4  Laura Anderson    Zach Thompson 

  Sandie Johnson    Blaine Wald 

  Joleen Kriesel  1  Carol Anderson 

  Jennifer Orr  3  Olivia Larson 

5  Todd Hill    Will Larson 

6  Nicholas Phillips  5  Emily White 

  Bruce Selvig    Ariana Browen 

8  Lucas Rouen  6  Loretta Fornberg 

  Maureen Schrapp  7  Milura Yurich 

  Brooklyn Zilmer  9  Shelby Snidarich 

10  Aaron Gustafson  10  Hunter Belsheim 

11  Mackenzie Larsen  11  Pat Weiss-Meyer 

  Mary Beth Riebe  12  Cullen Bartz 

  Reagan Rockstad    Rielyn Zilmer 

12  Alli Rock  13  Katherine Allison 

  Jim Vincent    Trygve Townswick 

  Brian Wynne  14  Joshua Moulzolf 

13  Korbin Lynn  15  Owen Nelson 

  Delanee Wachsmuth  17  Kristin Ingram 

17  Laila Isle  18  Maguire Hepp 

19  June Huge  19  Mark Anderson 

  Bill Sudeith  21  McKinley Roos 

21  Kelly Anderson  24  Brody Brown 

  Brooklyn Goslinga    Oaklyn Anderson 

22  Betty Lundeen  25  Joleen Kriesel 

  Scott Nelson  27  Katelyn Schleif 

24  Leslie Jaques  30  Wesley Sonsteby 

  Jim Peterson, Sr.     

25  Marion Jernell  Date  Anniversary 

  Christian Lenz  10  Dale and Wanda Strike 

26  Alvin Arens  11  Mollie and Dave Brown 

28  Paul Fournier  12  Becky & Paul Agranoff  

  Sherryl Mahrer  16  Bryan & Glenna Sorenson 

  Luke O'Keefe  20  Connie & Gerald Anderson 

29  Carissa Hass    Matt & Angie Hylen 

30  Joan Anderson  22  Tony & Betty Nechanicky 

  Al Koester  25  Lori & Al Koester 

    29  Rick & Connie Engren 

    30  Lisa & Aaron Gustafson 

      Beaner & Mitch Bell 



 

 



 

 

6Keep these words that I am commanding you today in your heart. 7 

RECITE THEM TO YOUR CHILDREN  
and talk about them when you are at home  

and when you are away,  
when you lie down and when you rise.  

 

Deuteronomy 6:6-7 
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